
 

 

CITY OF EDEN, N.C. 
  
A special meeting of the City Council, City of Eden, was held on Thursday, December 1, 2022 at 6 p.m. in 
the Conference Room, 308 E. Stadium Drive. Those present for the meeting were as follows:   
  

Mayor:     Neville Hall 
Council Members:   Gerald Ellis 

Jerry Epps 
 Kenny Kirkman 

Bernie Moore 
Bruce Nooe 
Tommy Underwood 

City Manager:    Jon Mendenhall 
City Attorney:    Erin Gilley 
City Clerk:    Deanna Hunt 

   
MEETING CONVENED:  
  
Mayor Hall called the special meeting of the Eden City Council to order.   
 
CLOSED SESSION:  
 
Council Member Underwood made a motion to go into closed session pursuant to NCGS 143-318.11 (a)(3)(4) 
and (6) to protect attorney-client privilege, to discuss property and to discuss personnel. Council Member 
Ellis seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.  
 
Council Member Nooe made motion to return to open session. Council Member Epps seconded the motion. 
All members voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:    
 
As there was no further business to discuss, a motion was made by unanimous consent to adjourn.  
                      

Respectfully submitted,  
 
            _______________________  
             Deanna Hunt  

City Clerk  
 
 
ATTEST:  
 
____________________________  
Neville Hall   
Mayor   


